		January 11, 2016
LEBANON CITY COUNCIL
JANUARY 11, 2016

The council met in regular session in the council chambers with Mayor Wilken presiding.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  Aldermen Almeter, Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gerdes, Hagan, Mack, Wise, Wright – present.

Mayor Wilken led the council and assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Aldermen Diliberto/Bartholomew moved to approve the minutes of the December 28, 2015 meeting as presented.

Roll Call:  Aldermen Almeter, Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gerdes, Hagan, Mack, Wise, Wright – yea.  Motion carried.

Bills for the month of December were presented.  Aldermen Bartholomew/Gerdes moved to approve the expenditures.

Roll Call:  Aldermen Almeter, Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gerdes, Hagan, Mack, Wise, Wright – yea.  Motion carried.

Plan Commission Report – Jane Cotts reported that the Plan Commission heard a request for a Certificate of Appropriateness for a sign and windows at The 1814.  They recommend approval of the request.  Aldermen Almeter/Diliberto moved to approve the Plan Commission’s recommendation.

Roll Call:  Aldermen Almeter, Bartholomew, Diliberto, Gerdes, Hagan, Mack, Wise, Wright – yea.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Streets/Alleys – meet Tuesday, January 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.

Health/Safety – Alderman Wright to talk to Alderman Bartholomew about commercial inspections.  Will be put on Ordinance Committee agenda.

Water/Sewer  - no recommendations.

Mayor Wilken and Superintendant Penny Pinkstaff to have meetings with contractor for new housing for McKendree concerning water line.

Mayor to discuss with attorney next step to take in sewer violations on Harmon/St. Joseph Drs.  Superintendent Penny Pinkstaff has met with three (3) homeowners.

Cemetery – meet January 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.

Finance  - no recommendations.

Still getting info on financial institution options.  Treasurer will have numbers by next meeting.

Public Property – meet January 19, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.

Personnel – Alderman Diliberto stated he was misquoted in the local newspaper concerning employee insurance.  Current plan voted on is in effect.  Still dealing with FOP.

Clerk – nothing.

Treasurer – cemetery trust will come up.

Bank fees for seven (7) months - $2,700.

Dept. Heads – Street Superintendent Jody McNeese reported meeting with original bricklayers (first 3 blocks of W. St. Louis St.).  Water/Sewer Superintendent Penny Pinkstaff reported that the ground storage tank will be addressed at the next water/sewer committee meeting.

Mayor – nothing.

Audience – Brenda Boudreau was recognized and inquired about the amount collected from ordinance violations.

Unfinished Business – none.

New Business – none.

With no further business to be conducted, Aldermen Almeter/Wright moved to adjourn the meeting.  Hand vote to approve – 8 yeas.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Pamela A. Koshko,



City Clerk 

